
2024 Newsletter
NOTES FROM THE OFFICE
It seems as if it was just yesterday that I was writing a welcome message, and here
we are in June! It has been a wonderful year at Caudle Park and our students
continue to amaze us everyday. One of the most exciting aspects of working with
children is seeing them grow and mature, and this time of year shows us how far
many have come on that journey. At this time of year, we look forward as well as
looking back, and prepare to meet new students who will be joining our family. We had
a great turnout for primary orientation and the grade 5’s will do a transition morning
at AJ on June 11th. We look forward to September and another exciting year. Have a
wonderful summer!

SCHOOL TRIP
On June 13th the entire school will be headed to the Sackville
Bowlarama for a morning of fun. We will go in 2 groups.
Primary - Grade 2 and Grade 3-5. The littles will be bussed in
both directions and the older students will walk down and bus
back to the school. Teachers have already reached out for
parent chaperones. In order to be a chaperone, you much
submit a Police Records Check and a Child Abuse Registry.
There is a link on the website:
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q-o1g_PZo8EbiAnBLmKxYWyx5yw7giH6tfVaihmAW
a0/edit

SUNSCREEN
We ask parents to apply sunscreen before coming to school or take time to teach
children how to adequately and independently apply sunscreen on themselves. They
should be aware that they are never to share sunscreen with other students, as it
may cause an allergic reaction. Do not send aerosol sunscreen to the school as it is an
eye safety risk. Teachers are not expected to apply sunscreen to students.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q-o1g_PZo8EbiAnBLmKxYWyx5yw7giH6tfVaihmAWa0/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q-o1g_PZo8EbiAnBLmKxYWyx5yw7giH6tfVaihmAWa0/edit


CARING SCHOOLS
Our theme for June is happiness. It's a great time of year to
look back, to celebrate all the wonderful moments of the
year and to look ahead to what summer may bring.

PTA/SAC
Thank you to the PTA for hosting the incredible Spring Fling last weekend.
We appreciate all the volunteers who stepped up to assist us…we had
support from parents, teachers, CPES students, RBC, the Knights of
Columbus and the PTA committee. It was a very successful event. Many
folks asked who the face painters were. Their name is Pigs Jig. Funds
from the fair and other fundraisers this year will be put towards student
school supplies.

The SAC has also been busy behind the scenes. This year, they supported
the purchase of even more phys.ed equipment, advocated for some
operational improvements and teacher resources.

We cannot express enough appreciation for these
committees and for their members. The care and concern
for our student community is a priority for them and their
action speaks volumes!

PRIMARY ORIENTATION
We hosted our primary orientation on May 23rd. Welcome to our new
primaries! It was great to see you on that day and we can’t wait until you start
at big school!. Summer is a great time to practice keeping track of your
belongings and being independent. You can do it!

A copy of our Slideshow is posted on the website for anyone who could not
make it on the day:) Primary teachers will be calling families before the first
day of school to make first day plans!



GRADE 5 CLOSING
As we welcome our grade primaries, we say farewell to the grade 5’s. We hope
the transition meetings were helpful in preparing for the big change. Don’t
forget to help your children coordinate their walking route and friends.
Sometimes we get so caught up in buying supplies and clothes that we forget to
plan the best route to walk:) Be sure to check bussing information prior to
school start. Our Grade 5 closing ceremony will be June 28th at 9am.

STAFFING UPDATES
We are currently in the process of staffing for next year with some changes
ahead. We say farewell to Mrs. Gordon, Mrs. Kelly, Ms Poirior-MacDonald who
are all venturing to other schools. Welcome to Robyn Kelly and Kathleen McNeill.
Welcome back to our EPAs Vanessa and Kelly. Roxanne is moving on next year.
They will be missed.

HOMEROOM CLASSES FOR 2023
Primary Imlay
Primary One Slauenwhite /TBE
One Hynes
Two McNeill
Two Zinck
Three Sperry
Three/Four TBE
Four/Five Whitlock
Five Fougere

SCHOOL HOURS FOR 22-23
8:10 doors open / breakfast program available
8:30 Classes commence
10:00 Recess
11:30 Lunch
12:30 Classes commence
2:30 Dismissal

Please aim to have students at school on time each day. Classes start straight away
with math and literacy instruction. Late comers often miss important instruction and
practice.



LOST AND FOUND

A pair of Ray Ban boys' glasses have been found. Please contact the office.

Lost and found items will be on display at the gym exit doors for the students

to browse. Parents are welcome to stop by the school at arrival and dismissal

to take a look themselves.

SCHOOL SUPPLIES
The PTA worked hard to raise funds to purchase the bulk of school supplies for the
24-25 school year. The items below are the only supplies that students will need to
purchase for next year:
● 1 package of unscented Crayola markers (24-pack)
● Headphones (grade 2-5 for technology use) Dollarama ones
● A pencil box/ case
● Backpack, lunch bag, recyclable cutlery, water bottle
● Indoor sneakers

Optional: Covered pencil sharpener, large Ziploc bags
Note: These items can be recycled from previous years. They do not need to be new.

We have lots of end of year festivities coming up:
June 13 School Trip

June 18 Field Day

June 21 Indigenous Day

June 27 No School for students

June 28 Last Day Grade 5 Closing 9-10am

Entire school 8:30-10am


